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reporting.

)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: FORMAL INVESTIGATION OPENED

At a December 5, 2006, Public Meeting, the Staff of the Public Utility
Commission of Oregon (Commission) recommended a formal investigation be opened
into Vilaire Company Incorporated (VCI). The investigation, under ORS 756.515, will
examine the Oregon Telephone Assistance Program (OTAP) billings and revenue and
remittance reporting of VCI. Staff presented its recommendation in a Staff Report, which
is attached as Appendix A and incorporated by reference.

Staff asserts that audits of customers claimed by VCI showed duplicate
billings, billings for customers served by other carriers, and billings for customers with
discontinued service. To allow a more thorough examination of VCI’s OTAP billings, as
well as revenue and remittance reporting, Staff asked that a formal investigation be
opened to allow the issuance of subpoenas to VCI and third parties that contracted with
VCI.

At the Public Meeting, the Commission adopted Staff’s recommendation.










